SPEAKER’S TEMPLATE

Name of Speaker:  Mallery Downs
Name of Organization or Community:  New Mexico Public Health Association, 

PO Box 26433
City and State:  Albuquerque, NM 87125
Telephone Number:  505-286-0847 (M. Downs)
E-mail Address:  nmpha.info@gmail.com / mdowns.nm@gmail.com /  www.nmpha.org
Brief description of concern: 
The New Mexico Public Health Association was founded in 1917, and is the sole statewide organization of public health workers and advocates and the state affiliate of the American Public Health Association.  Our mission is to promote public health practice, policies, and systems that support health equity in our state.  The Association thanks the EPA for their efforts and leadership regarding environmental justice.  NMPHA would like to see an amendment of the existing NEPA and the ban of uranium mining.
What you want the NEJAC to advise EPA to do 
NMPHA has two requests.  First, NMPHA requests that EPA amend the existing National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) so that the Act applies not only to federally funded projects and proposals that may have adverse impacts on the environment, but to state and locally funded projects and proposals as well.  This action will prevent facilities that may be potentially toxic from favoring some states over others based on lax environmental regulatory oversight.  The amendment to NEPA will also increase transparency in decision-making, enhance community engagement and participation, and enable consideration of cumulative impacts on the public’s health and well-being as part of the decision-making process.  The Association believes that amending NEPA will protect the public’s health, ensure a healthy workforce, contribute to economic vibrancy and save on health care costs.  

EPA’s leadership is needed at the federal level to implement this policy change, shifting the burden of proof to show harm from the communities, who currently must demonstrate that environmental exposures are contributing to their illness, to permit applicants, who should ultimately demonstrate that their business practices are not harming the community. 

Secondly, NMPHA advocates for a total ban on uranium mining until all tailings and mine waste has been removed.

Thank you for the opportunity to voice our concerns and ideas.

